MINUTES OF THE SUN CITY SENIOR SOFTBALL CLUB GENERAL MEMBER SHIP MEETING – TALISMAN HALL MARCH 3, 2014

Called to Order at 6:30 p.m. by President Jim Keinath; all Board members present. Membership: 13 + 8 = 21 total members

Drawing for casino packages – Myrna, RCSC Winners: Ben Zeppa & Bob Gosden.

Field Scheduling - Arnie

Field use must be scheduled through Arnie and will be posted at the field.

Christmas Party in Sun City West - Jim

The Sun City club has been invited this year and would be billed for 1/3 of the cost of the band (about\$250); tabled after discussion. The membership will be sent an e-mail request by Orie to determine the interest.

Uniforms - Jim Sun City West has suggested a special gathering in the Fall for everyone to get their uniforms.

Community Service - Jim

The club is working with SCHOA doing service projects. The next yard cleanup will be Sat. 3/15; meet at the field @ 9 a.m.

Vision Committee - Arnie

Dugout fountains are out of order due to the recent rain storm but are being repaired by RCSC.

Questions:

Memorial nameplate for Red Klingensmith? - On order and will be attached to one of the new tables.

Seal cracks in the concrete? - Will be referred to Mr. Wellman.

Change home plate so that it makes a more metallic sound?

Change field orientation to eliminate sun problems? Second field?

Pitcher's screen - setting up but not stepping behind it; a defensive advantage to have it on the field?

League Restructuring – Orie

The National Committee plus a smaller committee appointed by the AL, as well as both club presidents, are researching a new three-league structure for fall. A survey for membership input will be done in March.

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Julie McGlynn, Secy.